
From: Janet.Newman@conti-na.com <Janet.Newman@conti-na.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 3/12/2014 4:48:15 PM
Subject: April Event with Governor Haley

Dear Ms. Veldran,

Today we received the kind invitation for Dr. Etzel to join the state of
South Carolina and Governor Haley at the PGA Tour golf tournament. It is 
so unfortunate but Dr. Etzel is traveling and unable to attend this great 
event. Please extend our regrets to both Governor Haley and First
Gentleman Michael.

We send our best wishes for a successful tournament and reception!

Warm regards, 
Janet

Janet Newman
Executive Assistant to
Dr. Jochen Etzel, CEO

Continental Tire the Americas, LLC
1830 MacMillan Park Dr.
Fort Mill, SC 29707
USA

Tel: +1 704-583-8868
Mobile: +1 704-293-1199
Fax: +1 704-583-3935
Email: Janet.Newman@conti-na.com 
Web: www.continentaltire.com
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